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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 
 

Fairfield DD Provides Update Regarding Weekend Flooding 
 
LANCASTER, OHIO, July 30, 2025 --- Fairfield County experienced unprecedented rainfall over the weekend, 
resulting in widespread flash flooding. Fetter’s Run, which runs near Fairfield DD’s College Avenue campus in 
Lancaster, was among the many waterways affected. 
 
Statement from Dr. David Uhl, Superintendent of Fairfield DD: 
“Over the weekend, the College Avenue area saw significant flash flooding. While our parking lots were impacted, 
we are grateful that no water entered our buildings. Damage was minimal, and all operations are continuing as 
normal. 
 
Our hearts go out to the individuals and organizations across our community who suffered major damage and 
loss, including FIDO, State Farm, The Lancaster Festival, Harcum House, Kroger, Fairfield Medical Center, and 
many others throughout Fairfield County who were affected or displaced. 
 
We are deeply thankful for the rapid and coordinated response of our local leaders, first responders, Fairfield 
County Emergency Management Agency, and the Fairfield County Engineer’s Office. Their dedication and quick 
action made a tremendous difference during this emergency.” 
 
Fairfield DD remains committed to supporting the community as recovery efforts continue. 
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